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Brass Band League Meeting

Saturday 6th October 2012
Laganvale Band Room, Wansbeck Street, Belfast
Chairperson
Allan Davison
Attendees

Stephen Kennedy (Templemore), Sam Howlett (CWA), Ronnie Kennedy (VP), John Patton (VP), Ken Tweedie (CWA), Patricia Gibson (Wellington), Bill Clements (1st Larne), Graham Garrett (Laganvale), Paul Kirk (Downshire), David Leonard (Dungannon), Fred McCrea (VP), Boris Pinto (Murley) 
Apologies

Morris Cameron (1st Old Boys), Alan Hunter (1st Old Boys), Jayne Smith (Comber), Jeanette Morton (Wellington) 
Minutes of Previous Meeting

The minutes of the previous meeting were read and accepted by those who were present. 
Correspondence
Paul Kirk advised that Ian Williams has now been booked for Solos & Quartets and travel arrangements made.
Malone Presbyterian Church halls have been provisionally booked for Solos & Quartets.  Provisional because diary for 2013 is not yet open.

Belfast Music Society were in touch to advise of a concert by Peter Moore which will take place on 9th November at Queen’s University, Belfast.

Various communications from bands regarding Festival of Brass contest.
Various communications to & from Belfast City Council relating to application for funding from Community Festivals Fund. This was discussed later in the meeting.

Treasurer’s Report

Treasurer Stephen Kennedy advised that the balance in current account was £6,457.86. He noted that £500 had been received from Ulster Folk & Transport Museum for summer concerts and that payments had consequently been issued to the bands who performed.

Festival of Brass at Queen’s University, Belfast

Allan Davison informed the meeting of the decision of Belfast City Council to decline the BBL’s recent application for funding from the Community Festival’s Fund. Allan and Paul Kirk met with a representative of B.C.C. on Thursday 4th October to seek feedback on the application. The meeting was very productive with useful advice being offered on content of the application and organisation of the event. It was also noted that the council had been impressed by our application, as it was the BBL’s first.
The BBL has been advised to apply for funding from the council’s Rolling Fund. This has a maximum funding level of £3000 and one of it’s key benefits is that decisions are made much quicker.

Allan and Paul to work on the Rolling Fund application with a view to submitting in the next few days.
Although the closing date for the contest had not yet passed, the meeting was advised of responses from bands to date:

Will Compete – Downshire, Templemore, 3rd Carrickfergus, CWA, 1st Larne, 3rd Carrickfergus Junior Band, Comber Junior Band

Won’t Compete – Strabane, St Joseph’s, Wellington, Maguiresbridge, Dungannon, Comber, Murley

It was expected that 1st Old Boys, Lourdes, Dungarvan and 1st Old Boys Youth Band would also compete

Allan Davison enquired from treasurer Stephen Kennedy as to the amount of loss made at last year’s event. Stephen noted that the event made a loss of approximately £300. Allan asked those present whether it would also be acceptable for the BBL to make a loss this year and if so, to what level. Allan suggested £1000 as a limit, this was agreed by those present.

Timings for the contest to be agreed at the next meeting once exact entries are known.

Adjudicators were discussed. The music adjudicator is to be chosen from pre-agreed list. It was proposed that Wendi Kane, who adjudicated last year, be approached as entertainment adjudicator. If Wendi unavailable, then 2nd choice will be Dr Joe McKee.
Discussions then ensued as to what events if any, should occur on the 2nd day of the Festival.

Paul Kirk noted that the BBL band balance was currently very healthy at over £6000 and enquired what should happen to this money as the BBL’s primary aim was to promote brass bands.

Workshops and masterclasses were suggested and could be helped by selection of music adjudicator who could also perhaps run a workshop. Another suggestion was to make enquiries to the Ulster Orchestra to investigate whether any of their brass musicians would be available.
The nature of the masterclasses / workshops was also discussed and the 1 day duration was noted which is possibly shorter than the norm.

The biggest hinderance to running workshops was agreed as cost with approximately £500 required to bring someone over from England (flights, hotel, fees).
It was therefore agreed by those present, that based on the decision by Belfast City Council to deny funding, and the possibility that Rolling Fund application may also be denied, that it would be best not to run workshops this year but rather to try next year with better planning.

Solos & Quartets 2013 
Ian Williams has been confirmed as the adjudicator for the Senior sections and travel arrangements have been made.
Bob Quick has been confirmed as adjudicator for Junior Sections.

Entry forms will be going out to bands in the next few days so bands will have plenty of time to prepare.

Paul Kirk to confirm with the church that the tuning of the piano will be checked prior to the event.

Fivemiletown Contest 2013
Allan Davison confirmed that the Valley Hotel had been booked.
Music Adjudicator will be selected from the pre-agreed list.

Laganvale band to be approached to supply percussion once again. 

Closing date for the contest is the February 2013 BBL meeting.

David Leonard informed the meeting that he had made initial enquiries with Dungannon & South Tyrone Borough Council regarding possible funding and that he was awaiting further information.
Other Business

Allan Davison advised that a draft Child Protection policy had now been produced. He noted the members of the BBL Executive would soon be trained in Child Protection and as a result, would be able to offer advice to bands on such issues.

Boris Pinto queried whether a service would be provided to bands to allow background checks to be made via AccessNI. Bill Clements advised that the NIBA were currently investigating registration with AccessNI for exactly that purpose.

Other Business

Boris Pinto enquired which insurance companies bands’ used. The consensus was Brass Band Insurance Services, however it was noted that all insurance premiums appear to have experienced an increase in recent times.
Boris Pinto asked the meeting for advice on running and promoting junior bands. He suggested that bands, particularly those with successful junior bands, could share knowledge on what works and what doesn’t. 

He noted that there are many hundreds of brass musicians within schools but relatively few are involved in brass banding.

A discussion ensued on promoting bands and their junior bands with a general view that it traditionally was difficult to promote bands within schools as the brass band medium had often been discouraged in the past.

It was also noted that bands in higher sections faced their own particular difficulties with promoting players from junior bands as the gap in playing standards was much wider and that perhaps there was a need for separate youth bands in their own right which didn’t feed any particular band.
A final observation was made that the success of any junior band is very much down to “the man in the middle” and their ability to inspire younger players with word of mouth of existing children key to securing new members.
There being no further business, Allan Davison called the meeting to a close.

Next Meeting

The BBL will meet again on Saturday 3rd November at 3pm in Laganvale Bandroom, Stranmillis.
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